VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES  (Rough Draft)

February 16, 2006

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. Members present were Mrs. Carol Butler, Mr. Darryl Murray, Mr. Rick Bennett, Mrs. Cindy Vowels, Mrs. Lora Schell, and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mrs. Kim Wood was absent. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary.

 Mr. Bennett made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mr. Murray seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.35) 
Mrs. Vowels made a motion to approve the Minutes from the January 10, 2006 meetings. Mr. Bennett seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.36) 

REPORTS

Technology – Mrs. Vowels reported that she received a $2,500 grant from Best Buy. She bought eight t.v. and DVD combination sets. She also would like to purchase eight aver keys for $720. Mrs. Vowels would like to get 5 aver keys from Sonora Elementary. Mr. Dennis would like to know the cost of purchasing drop down screens and LCD projectors for our classrooms. Mrs. Vowels will check on the cost. Mrs. Butler made a motion to purchase of eight aver keys. Mr. Bennett seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.37)

School Budget – After reviewing the budget for January, Mr. Bennett made a motion to approve it. Mrs. Butler seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.38)

Committee Reports – The Curriculum Committee met and discussed renting inflatable castles, jumping rooms, etc., to reward students who have met their reading goals. 

Accident Report – The SBDM Council reviewed the accident reports. A student cut her leg on our large milk container door in the cafeteria and had to have four stitches. Mr. Dennis took the door home and grinded it to make it smooth so no one else gets hurt.

Student Planners – Mr. Dennis asked the SBDM Council to approve student planners for our third, fourth, and fifth grade students for the next school year. The cost is approximately $3.00 per student. We will purchase extras to give to new students.  Students will have to buy new planners if they lose theirs. The cost of the planners will be approximately $1,000. Mr. Bennett made the motion to approve buying the student planners. Mr. Murray seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.39)

INFORMATION

Thoughtful Ed - Mr. Dennis reported that three of our teachers are going to a half-day professional development meeting to learn about a program called Thoughtful Ed. It is to help all teachers concerning resources and instructional strategies.

D.E.A.R. Program - We are also starting the D.E.A.R. program – Drop Everything and Read. Our kindergarten through fourth grade students and teachers will read from 7:45 a.m. to 8:00 a.m. every morning.

School Climate – Our students participated in a slogan contest for a Vine Grove t-shirt. The winning entry was “Got Spirit ?” The student was a first grader. He will receive a free shirt. Our students will be able to purchase the shirts before school. We will have “Spirit Day” at VGE on Friday’s. If students do not have a VGE shirt, they can wear blue/and or white shirts. 

Mr. Dennis also asked our media specialist, Mrs. Vowels, to start working on a Vine Grove Elementary color brochure to give to our parents.

Our Spirit Committee is going to paint murals and Trojans on some of our walls.

Reading Textbook Adoption – All elementary schools in our district adopted the Scott Forsman Series so we will all have the same curriculum maps.

CSIP – The CSIP Committee is updating our school plan.

MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 14, 2006 at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center.

AGENDA ITEMS

Some of the agenda items for the March SBDM Council meeting will be the school budget, CSIP, Textbook Adoption, Committee Reports, and Accident Reports.

ADJOURN

Mrs. Butler made a motion to adjourn at 3:50 p.m. Mr. Murray seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (06.40)

